


ITe. P4

COPY

October 3, 1977

Rich Beker
P.0. Box 6384
Sheridan, Wyoming 82801

Dear Rich:

Your recently wrote my office asking that I express my
views on the Equal Rights Amandment. I should tell you at the
outset that I voted against the resolution whiech adopted the
ERA, because I believed that sufficlent laws were already in
place to meet the objectives that many women's rights groups
sought. I retaln that view, and do belleve that passage of the
ERA could lead to some very undesirable but presently unforeseen
results.

Since you d#d mention in your letter that you need to get
background information on the legislation, I would suggest that
you contaet the League of Women Voters. Thef® national office
is loecated at 1730 M SBtreet, N.W., Washington, D.C. 2003%. I
know that that organization has put out a great deal of informa-
tion on this very important 1ssues.

I should s#ress, Rich, that my vote agadnst the ERA was in
no. way intended to refleet any view about the concept of equal
pay for equal work. I do belleve that women should be given ev
every opportunity for career advancment and that they should be
encouraged at all stages of thelr educatlon to make the best use
of their own abillities. I should point out that for several
years I have had young women who are attorneps serving on my
staff as legislative assistants, and that other professional
women do serve me very effeotively on the ataff.

I hope this information will be helpful to you. Good luck
with your paper!

With kind regards,

Sincerely,

Clifford P. Hansaen
U S S8
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